SOUTHWESTERN HILLS NEIGHBORHOOD ASSOCIATION
BOARD MEETING
June 20, 2022

The June 2022 Board meeting was hosted at Wakonda Church and call to order at 6:00 PM by George Davis. Other Board attendees were Pete Conrad, Joe Harrison, Steve Utterson, Penny Harrison and Nick VanPatten. Guest Chris Green was also in attendance.

The Board Minutes from 5/16/22 were approved as written.
The Treasurers report for June 20, 2022 was approved as presented.

Chris Green presented a letter to the Board regarding large crowds of young people gathering in the 2800 block of SW Bell Ave. This has disturbing noise and cars squealing tires all night. The people number in the 100’s.  A letter from the Board will be sent to police and city council members. This must be corrected.  Waldinger will also be contacted.

The Board is addressing budgets and programing for our Neighbors Night Out on Tuesday, August 2nd.  The food will most likely be the same as last year.  Tables and Chairs will be ordered as the same. Police and Fire will hopefully bring their programs. Each Board member will solicit two gifts for the drawing.  Board will budget $15 gift certificates for drawings.  The July meeting will review all gifts.

The Board approved a $300 donation to Wakonda Church for proving meeting, board, and picnic space. They prove bathroom usage for all events.

Concerns were expressed about traffic issues when Iron Man, New Kids on the Block Concert, and Pride Week events were all at the same time.  The week before had the Wakonda Golf event.  Traffic has been diverted for miles around for our residents.

Many concerns expressed about the bump-out situation on Stanton.  The concrete lane restrictor is very confusing. Unmanned police cars seem to work the best for speed reduction.  Other ideas include a speed monitor. 

Meeting adjourned at 7:15, Next meeting Monday, July 18th.

Minutes submitted by,
George Davis for Ginny Renda.









 

